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R. J. Emerson, Jr., AICP

Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602
                                    September 16, 2014
David Lisowski, LA

Balzer and Associates, Inc.

15871 City View Drive, Suite 200

Midlothian, VA 23113

RE:   POD2014-00182

         Grocery Store at 5221 Brook Road

         Tidemark POD2014-00279

         Second Landscape Plan Review

Sir:
The Planning Department has reviewed the above-referenced plans received August 25, 2014 and has the following comments that must be addressed prior to staff recommending approval to the Planning Commission:
1) Ensure that the site plan matches the approved construction plan.  
2) Correct the placement of the dimensioning callout for the extent of the proposed power easement – the label at the north entrance along West Seminary looks incorrect.
3) Replace loblolly pines with a deciduous tree or other species. The two trees that have been moved behind the pallet enclosure with this recent submittal should be shifted back out from behind there.  Keep the line of sight clear behind that enclosure.
4) Enhance the landscape areas at the southernmost entrance from Brook Road.  This area is the focus of screening efforts for the loading dock.  The low shrubs extending past the current tree location could be relocated to the empty lawn areas north of the pedestrian connection crossing the drive through lanes.  Provide a grouping of trees north of the southernmost entrance to include evergreens such as fosters holly and perhaps a repeat of some of the magnolias proposed near the pharmacy.    
5) Add a tree to the north end of the central island in the pharmacy loop area.
6) Propose small ornamental trees in the central area of the streetscape along West Seminary.  Amur maples, serviceberries, or kousa dogwoods would work in this area.
Revised plans are needed prior to Planning Commission, and must be received no later than 
October 17, 2014 for the October 22, 2014 hearing.  Contact me at 501-7175 if you should have any questions. 


Sincerely,

Aimee B. Crady, AICP


County Planner
Pc. MVG Development c/o H McNeish
PARHAM AND HUNGARY SPRING ROADS / P.O. BOX 90775 / HENRICO, VIRGINIA 23273
PARHAM AND HUNGARY SPRING ROADS / P.O. BOX 90775 / RICHMOND, VIRGINIA 23273
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